Edmond Quilt Guild Highlights for 2021 The Year in Review

President: Sue Esparza

Vice President: Brent Potter Secretary: Martha Spark Treasurer: Nancy Stearns Membership: Andi Anderson

Programs: Kathy Treece (quit) replaced by team of Sue Esparza and Dottie Alexander

Webmaster: Dottie Alexander Communications: Marilyn Marusa Loving Touch Committee: Betty Ensz

Hospitality Committee: Linda Olsen (deceased) replaced by Deana Jones

2022 Quilt Show Co-Chairs: Kerry Fisbeck and Sandy Gard

Founder's Chair: Alice Kellogg

Community Education Liaison: Joan Ballew

Programs:

January 19th— Meeting Cancelled because of Covid-19 quarantine

February 16th—ZOOM meeting with sew and share. Members emailed their pictures and a slice show was presented by Marilyn Marusa. Members told about their projects as pictures were shown.

March 16th— ZOOM meeting with sew and share. Members emailed their pictures and a slice show was presented by Marilyn Marusa. Members told about their projects as pictures were shown.

April 20th— speaker: Shankari Paradee

May 18th— speaker: Teddy Pruett with workshop the same day.

June—NO MEETING normally because church where we meet has Vacation Bible School

July 20th—Alice Kellogg

August 17th—Nova Montgomery

September 21st— Trisch Price

October 19th— Deborah Lesley (newly married name changed to Deborah May)

November 16th—EQG Longarm Quilters Panel discussion

December 21st—Our annual EQG Christmas party! This is the big reveal - BOM "Stuck at Home" viewer's choice with gift basket to winner. Winners: Joan Ballew (piecing) and Marie Connolly (quilter)

Quilt Show: Next show in Edmond in 2022

New Advertisers/Vendors:

Vice President Challenge:

Quilt Show Raffle:

No quilt show in 2021

Loving Touch:

We started providing small blankets for NICU and children's surgical caps for INTEGRIS Health Edmond Hospital.

This year has been very successful in supplying those in need with quilts. 296 quilts were received from your stash, 165 from kits. Of course, of this number, there are some needing to be quilted before they can be donated. A total of 433 quilts were donated to various entities plus 127 surgical caps were donated to Integris Edmond. Your response to these needs is so appreciated. -Betty Ensz

Instagram - New Instagram account for Edmond Quilt Guild edmondquiltguild linked to Edmond Quilt Guild Facebook account.

ATTA Member Acknowledgement:

Martha Spark speaking at several guild meetings about the history of basket design blocks. 2021 Oklahoma State Fair Creative Arts Needlecraft winners from Edmond Quilt Guild

Andi Anderson

were:

Marie Connolly

Joyce Curtis

Brenda Esslinger

Millicent Gillogly

Dorothy Niles

2020-2021 BOM "Stuck at Home" viewer's choice winners Joan Ballew (piecing) and Marie Connolly (quilter)

Kerry Fisbeck, Sandy Gard, Brenda Esslinger, Sue Esparza and Trish Maxwell for giving us a wonderful panel discussion in November on Long Arm Quilting

Membership:

By the end of the year membership had reached 153members.